
 Lent Term Update 
Friday 12th February 2021 

 

Headmaster: Mr Andrew Allman  
It has been a very busy Half Term and I am grateful to our staff and students for 
their hard work and inspirational initiatives to help maintain the motivation 
throughout the latest lockdown. 
 
As we ended last week with a fantastic afternoon program of activities that were 
targeted at helping our Mental Health, the youngest members of our school were 
given an additional boost by receiving teddy bears with personal messages from 

our Head Boy Gabriel Mealor-Pritchard and Head Girl Katherine Balmer to acknowledge their 
hard work and help support them.  
 
This week we have been lucky to have had a worthwhile lesson on safer internet use from PC 
Llinos Owain. This is part of our students’ PSHE provision. I look forward to more lessons from 
her and other guest speakers dealing with a range of pastoral issues throughout the remainder 
of the academic year.  
 
On Wednesday the VI Form took part in a presentation from Yipiyap to consider paid work 
during a gap year before or after University. Many students found this very informative. I would 
like to congratulate the Upper VI on their hard work and for receiving so many fantastic 
university offers at this early stage. Lower VI will be receiving detailed information about their 
Personal Statements from our Higher Education Tutor after Half Term.  
 
On Thursday Mrs Pritchard, who has the health of all staff and students in mind, organised an 
excellent ‘Strengths’ Webinar from Cat Williams and we look forward to working with Cat after 
Half Term. The physical health of our students has also received a boost after the most recent 
press release congratulating Mr Pearson and our Tennis Wales Coach Mr Whitehall on receiving 
a major national tennis award for the provision that we are offering our students. I have been 
in regular online meetings with Mr Whitehall and I am excited about the program that we will 
be offering students in September: Tennis Newspaper Article 
 
In the Preparatory School our students have been writing a persuasive letter based on ‘The Day 
The Crayons Quit’ and they decided to run a drawing competition alongside this unit. The pupils 
were given the task of using the different crayon characters from the book in their drawing. 
Congratulations to Ffion Evans, who is the winner of the competition. She will receive a set of 
colouring pencils and a beautiful colouring book. Her winning piece can be seen in the 
Newsletter Section along with further information about the Preparatory School’s Safer Internet 

https://www.denbighshirefreepress.co.uk/news/19082520.myddleton-colleges-coa


 

 
 
Day. Congratulations to our Preparatory School Star of the Week: Billy Evans (Year 6) for working 
incredibly hard in his art lesson this week and producing a fantastic piece of art inspired by Keith 
Haring.  
 
The resilience of our Chinese boarders has been inspiring throughout the COVID pandemic, 
some who have not been home for over 18 months. I would like to congratulate them on 
producing their assembly on Chinese New Year and I am sure that you will enjoy it too: Chinese 
New Year Assembly 
 
I hope that you have a restful Half Term and look forward to seeing you in March. 
 

Headmaster’s Commendations 
Congratulations for achieving Headmaster's Commendations to: 
 

 Ffion Williams (Year 8, St. Patrick’s House) for resilience; Ffion has completed the Hope 
House Valentines Challenge with her Mold RFC team mates raising money for Hope House 
and Ty Gobaith. 

 
I would like to give a special mention to the following students this week:  
 

 Charlie Thomas (Lower Prep, St.  George’s House) for scholarship; in his own time, Charlie 

has been learning to program in Python.  He has successfully developed programs and 

learnt an important skill on his own initiative. 

 

 Phoebe Allman (Upper Preparatory, St. David’s House) for scholarship, fellowship and 
resilience; becoming the first person in the School this year to achieve 100 merits for 
Scholarship, Fellowship and Resilience. She will receive her Silver Merit Award. 
 

 Jessica Roberts (Upper Preparatory, St. Patrick’s House) for scholarship; Jessica is the 
latest Accelerated Reader word millionaire in the Preparatory School. 
 

 Joshua Roberts (Year 7, St. George’s House) for resilience; working very hard and 
completing recommended activities for improvement in Spanish. 
 

 Sebastian Martinez Gamez (Year 9, St. George’s House) for fellowship; helping his 
classmates in Spanish and offering support in all Spanish activities. 

 

https://youtu.be/sj6fJXVm8K4
https://youtu.be/sj6fJXVm8K4


 

Senior Deputy Headmaster: Mr Ian Lloyd  

 

Coronavirus Update 
The next Welsh Government announcement on 19th February 2021 is expected 
to include further information regarding the phased return of children to 
schools.  I will keep you informed as new information becomes available. 
 

Public Qualifications Update 
Qualifications Wales/WJEC: Information was released earlier this week with an 

overarching strategy for how WJEC qualification grades will be determined this summer.  At this 
stage, the operational details are still to be determined, but are expected to be announced by 
the end of the month. 
 
Students in examination years should continue to focus on learning as much as they can and the 
College and awarding bodies will take care of the grades and qualifications on their behalf.  
Regular revision and reading around the subject content will be rewarding, enriching, engaging 
and deepen both knowledge and understanding.  Students are asked to focus on gathering and 
retaining evidence of academic attainment throughout their programme of study, including 
non-examined assessments, in-class assessments and past paper practice. 
 

GCSE Options, Year 9 transition to Year 10 
Thank you to the students and parents who attended the GCSE Information Evening earlier this 
week.  The survey for collecting students’ preferred subjects is open and the deadline for 
completion is Monday 1st March 2021. 
 

VI Form A Level Information Evening (Year 11) 
The VI Form A Level Information Evening will be held (virtually, via Teams) on 24th March 
2021.  Booking is now open for current Year 11 students and their parents to discuss A Level 
subject choices in preparation for A Level study commencing in September 2021.  Full details 
can be found later in the Newsletter and a list of teachers is provided in a separate attachment 
to assist with making appointments with appropriate subject specialists. 
 
Students from other schools are also welcome to attend with their parents.  Please share with 
family, friends and colleagues and encourage them to speak with Mrs Carly Gilmour, Admissions 
Manager, on 01745 472204 or by email: admissions@myddeltoncollege.com 
 

Term Dates for 2021 - 2022 
The term dates for the 2021-2022 academic year are included in a separate attachment this 
week and will be posted on the College website.  In exceptional circumstances, the College 
reserves the right to adjust these dates, as was the case earlier this academic year.  

 
  

mailto:admissions@myddeltoncollege.com


 

 

Boarding Provision – Half term break 
 

Please note that boarding students will continue to have full access to the College facilities 
(gymnasium, sports hall, tennis courts, playing fields, etc.) during the half term break in addition 
to the following daily, organised activities: 

 
Date Activity 

Friday 12th February Chinese New Year Celebration 

Saturday 13th February Games night 

Sunday 14th February St. Valentine’s Day disco 

Monday 15th February Movie night and hot chocolate 

Tuesday 16th February Shrove Tuesday – pancake making 

Wednesday 17th February Sports 

Thursday 18th February Cake decorating 

Friday 19th February Arts and Crafts 

Saturday 20th February Badminton 

Sunday 21st February Dessert making 

Monday 22nd February Walk 

Tuesday 23rd February Sushi making 

Wednesday 24th February Chocolate fountain with fruit, marshmallows, etc.  

Thursday 25th February Sports 

Friday 26th February Board games night 

Saturday 27th February Badminton 

Sunday 28th February Movie night and popcorn 

 
These activities are available to international boarding students only – all day and UK boarding 
students are not permitted on site during the half term break.  Unfortunately, Welsh 
Government has yet to confirm when UK boarding students will be allowed to return. 

 



 

The Week Ahead: Lent term 2021 
Timetable Week A 

 
Fairtrade Fortnight (second week) 
Eisteddfod House Competitions 
 
Monday 1st March  Dydd Dewi Sant (St. David’s Day) 

08:45 – 12:40  Lower Preparatory School LTTO 
13:35 – 14:10  Headmaster’s Celebration Assembly 
17:00  Year 9 GCSE Optional Subject Preference Deadline 
 

Tuesday 2nd March  

08:45 – 16:00  Year 7M LTTO 
09:40 – 10:10  ‘Resilience’ Webinar: Cat Williams (All Years, Parents Welcome) 
10:10 – 10:35  Q & A/Discussion to follow up on Webinar with Form Tutors  
 

Wednesday 3rd March  World Wildlife Day 

08:45 – 16:00  Year 8M LTTO 
16:20 – 19:30  Year 12 Parents’ Meetings (virtual) 
 

Thursday 4th March  World Book Day 

08:45 – 16:00  Year 9M LTTO 
  

Friday 5th March 
10:00 – 11:30  ‘Dealing with Uncertainty’ Webinar for Senior Prefects: hosted by 
  Miranda Banks, Performance Psychologist and author of 
  “Fitter, Faster, Stronger, Smarter” 
 

Saturday 6th March 

Boarding Trip:  Zip World Fforest, Betws y Coed (cancelled) 
Boarding Activities:  Onsite activities 

 

Sunday 7th March  

Boarding Activities:  Onsite activities  
 

Please note that LTTO and Boarders’ activities and locations are subject to change depending upon a range of 
factors including weather, learning objectives and safety. 
 
 

Supporting Children’s Mental Health and Wellbeing at Home: 
The government has produced a document containing advice for parents and carers on 
supporting children and young people’s mental health and wellbeing during the coronavirus 
(COVID-19) pandemic. The guidance contains several useful links for anyone feeling the need to 
access resources on this matter and is accessible via: Supporting Mental Health at Home 
  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing/guidance-for-parents-and-carers-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak


 

 

Myddelton College Newsletter 
Edition 18 

 

 

Parents' Meetings and Options Evenings 

The appointment booking system for the following Parents’ Meetings and GCSE Options Evening 
is currently open and instructions for booking are attached with this Newsletter.  We have 
changed the booking process from using ePraise to Microsoft Bookings so that scheduled Teams 
meetings are automatically generated from your requests. 
 

3rd March 2021 Lower VI Virtual Parents’ Meetings 
17th March 2021 Year 10 Virtual Parents’ Meetings 
24th March 2021 Virtual A Level Information Evening (Year 11) 

 
Parents’ meetings for students in Years 7 and 9 will follow in the first half of the Trinity Term. 
 

Chinese New Year 
Thank you to our boarding students for putting the assembly together for Chinese New Year.  
This year is the Year of the Ox, which denotes the hard work, positivity and honesty that will be 
manifested in us all over the next 12 months. 
 
I would like to wish everyone, particularly our boarding community, a Happy New Year and to 
thank the boarding students for being an integral part of our Myddelton family. A special thanks 
goes to the following students for taking the time to create video clips for our assembly: Rex, 
Stuart, Martin, Ben, Anna, Cynthia, Stephen, ZD, Luna and Kim. Thank you also to Mr Chan for 
recording the students. 
 

 



 

 

What can a hot air balloon teach us about resilience? 
Following on from this week’s fantastic webinar on 
‘Strengths’, Cat Williams from Helping Reach Potential Ltd is 
excited to be delivering: ‘What can a hot air balloon teach us 
about resilience?’ on 2nd March 2021 at 09:40 via zoom and 
a recording of the session will also be made available to us. 
  
Cat is a Rapid Transformational Therapist, Strengths 
Psychology Coach, TEDx speaker and author specialising in 
helping children and adults to overcome whatever holds 
them back and reach their full potential. 
  
This session will be uplifting and interactive and pupils will leave with a greater understanding 
of:  

- How to reduce and manage stress 
- What can get in the way of our well-being  
- How to increase self-esteem and why it is so important 
- The role of our mindset and ways to take control of it 
- Tried and tested strategies for increasing wellbeing and resilience 

 
If following the session you or your child have further questions you can contact Cat via 
cat@helpingreachpotential.co.uk . For more information on Cat, including links to her free 
resource material and downloads please visit Cat: Helping Reach Potential 
 

Art & Design Update 
With half term approaching and the question of what can I do for the next 2 weeks, I thought I 
would set my students a challenge to design and produce an amazing Tie and Dye T-shirt.  Aldi 
have a range of art and craft kits for sale this week from soap and candle making, bath bombs, 
dreamcatchers, clay jewellery and Tie and Dye kits. 

 

Having just received my March version of Vogue, I read with interest the trend for 
Spring/Summer 2021 is the tie and dye look, so with this in mind I started to transform a plain 
white t-shirt. 

 

 
Aldi kits available                    Vogue article                                          tie & dye kit 
11th February 

mailto:cat@helpingreachpotential.co.uk
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Flinktr.ee%2Fcathelpingreachpotential%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3mVTbpG9jkGqM4HRJBPh-LeV3SWtqq8pJjB-v5Tn5IHtUo2MU5sZVxsxw&h=AT3eAEgAHLvSA6gIULDawG8VHlNLpYqZvG9icgqbVDTt8rG-zSq9xgvi-gwMPFEg_0vO-V2tq6J1-hUTfAeAVQ1ZSM8wreRLbDAwrorsWrpNHKi_XsXA_FRrkJ0D7_VKGA


 

 

The kit has everything I needed to start being creative. 
Apply the elastic bands tightly to the t-shirt. Follow the ideas shown to create different patterns. 
The tigher the bands the better the pattern. You could always use thread instead of the elastic 
bands but I have found bands are easier for children to use. 

 

 
 

Add the water to the dye pots and gently shake. Gloves are essential as fingers take dye very 
easily. Once the dye has been applied to the chosen area, leave to dry. I left my design overnight 
before rinsing until the water ran clear. Remove the elastic bands to reveal the pattern. Wash 
using gentle detergent. A quick iron and your t-shirt is ready to wear. Have fun! 

 

       
 

Combined Cadet Force (CCF) Update 

Inspiring Leadership Session - Brian Wood MC (CCF students only) 

 



 

 

Military Athletes Webinar (CCF students only) 23rd February, 1900hrs  
Three Welsh Military athletes will 
be taking part in a Webinar for 
Welsh Cadets on Tuesday 23rd 
February at 1900 hours talking 
about how they combine their 
military careers with 
representing their Country on the 
International sporting front. 
 
The three athletes are Capt Gemma Rowlands (Rugby), Cpl Fern Davies (Netball) and LCpl Ashley 
Williams (Boxing). 
  

This is a great opportunity to hear about their life in the Army and the diverse opportunities that 
they have experienced.  
 
Any current CCF students who would like the link to attend the webinar, please ask Mr Pearson. 
 

English Update 
When we return after the half term break, World Book Day, will be 
taking place on the first Thursday back. To prepare us for this we are 
once again setting up our Reading Challenge for students over the 
two week break. Reading lists have been shared with all classes in 
KS3 and KS4 through their OneNote pages and on ePraise and the 
challenge is to read one book from the list and one other book that 
they select for themselves. The books can be in any genre, form or 
style. Upon our return after half term we will be asking students to create their own Book 
Review using Flipgrid: https://flipgrid.com/493af39a to create a Myddelton montage of active 
reading! Also if you haven’t already done so students should create their own profile on 
Goodreads | Meet your next favourite book to set their reading challenge for the calendar year. 
They will be able to share reads and reviews on this site too by linking up as friends to other 
Myddelton pupils already there. 
 
Winners of Myddelton Midwinter Tales this year are all from Key Stage 3 and they are Nat Reed, 
Ollie Leech and Matteo Iavazzo. Congratulations to all three of you and your prizes will be 
winging their way to you after half term. 
 
Winners of our Once upon a Time in Myddelton… This was a very difficult decision for our judge, 
Miss Dummer-Jones, to make but after much deliberation the winners are as follows: 

Preparatory school: Phoebe Allman 
Key Stage 3:   Luciana Farinha 
Key Stage 4:   Seren Catherall-Jones 
Flipgrid storyteller: Jack Kennedy 

 

https://flipgrid.com/493af39a
https://www.goodreads.com/


 

 

Congratulations to one and all. The winning entries can be heard being read by a variety of 
teachers and other highly commended entries by revisiting https://flipgrid.com/e8123738 
All students can access this via the link and their Office 365 email account. Prizes will be winging 
their way to the winners after the half term break. 
 

Music Update 
Mr Cadman strongly recommends using half-term to explore the Top 100 Classical Pieces of 
Music - choose a few and see what you think! 

 

 
Performing Arts Update 
Bugsy Malone tickets update 
As you are aware, the production of Bugsy Malone was regretfully cancelled due to Coronavirus. 
Thank you to everyone who purchased tickets for your patience in waiting for your refund. 
Eventbrite has advised that they will be refunding money back to the card/account that the 
tickets were originally purchased with within 14 working days. We will be creating another full 
scale production as soon as possible – watch this space! 

https://flipgrid.com/e8123738


 

 

 
Shakespeare Monologue Competition 
Myddelton College are reigning champions for both 2019 & 2020! 
 
Pupils in Years 3-9 have been provided with a suitable monologue in 
their Drama OneNote, although any Shakespearean monologue, or 
monologue devised around a Shakespeare character or play can be 
entered. All entries need to be submitted by Friday 26th February (the 
last Friday of half term). Students can upload their entry videos into the 
Shakespeare folder on OneDrive or via Teams, email or WeTransfer to 
l.hughes@myddeltoncollege.co.uk  
 

Film and Digital Art Competition 
We are also reigning champions for Digital Art 2020! 
 
There are three categories available to enter in this competition; 

 Computer Animation 

 Short Film 

 Digital Art 
 
The deadline for this competition is Friday 7th May with all entries 
to Mrs Hughes. Students can upload their entries into the: Film & 
Digital Art folder on OneDrive or via Teams, Email or WeTransfer 
to l.hughes@myddeltoncollege.co.uk 
 
For more information on this competition, please visit ISA Film & Digital Art Competition 2021 
 

Lower Preparatory 
students have been 
studying Harry Potter 
this half term, devising 
their own characters 
and acting out different 
scenarios, including 
video diaries for their 
characters. They have 
all been very creative 
and active and many 
merits were awarded! 
 
  
 

https://myddeltoncollege.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/Drama/EgGQHpuHRThMrXLOFZKh4qgBoKXGPrR_zyvxUHicvg2HEQ?e=uhb4mm
mailto:l.hughes@myddeltoncollege.co.uk
https://myddeltoncollege.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/Drama/Evarso7WoOpLh03a2pTlkooBpszfZHs_ELMuMmjui_YP-g?e=HgUw2c
https://myddeltoncollege.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/Drama/Evarso7WoOpLh03a2pTlkooBpszfZHs_ELMuMmjui_YP-g?e=HgUw2c
mailto:l.hughes@myddeltoncollege.co.uk
https://www.isaschools.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/ISA-Film-and-Digital-Art-Competition-2021-Rules-Guidelines.pdf


 

 

Upper Preparatory students have been studying script 
writing using an Anti-Bullying theme. There has been many 
debates and conversations about bullying, creating 
scenarios, characters and finally writing their own short 
scripts using stage play script writing format.  

 
Years 7 and 8 have been set an 
Acting, Directing and Design 
project this half term. There 
were ten tasks to choose from; 
Costume design to Audition 
tapes, Marketing show to 
creating a set design, all aspects 
of theatre were included! 
 
 
 

 
Thomas Groves – Warm Up Routine 

 

 
Will Harrington - Puppet design 



 

 

Year 9 have been studying Epic Theatre and its creator Bertolt Brecht. They have undertaken 
research and analysis of the characteristics of the style and then applied them to create their 
own politic piece of Drama. They have utilised storyboarding to help them produce and plan 
their own play.  
 

 



 

 

Preparatory School Update 
As mentioned in Mr Allman’s update, 
we are delighted to announce that 
Ffion Evans is the winner of the 
competition ‘The Day The Crayons 
Quit!”, and will receive her prize, a set 
of colouring pencils and a beautiful 
colouring book. Here is a photograph of 
the winning drawing! 
 
 
 
 

On Tuesday, we celebrated Safer 
Internet Day, as did the Senior School. 
Preparatory School students enjoyed 
a day of lessons, nation-wise live 
lessons, live assemblies and games all 
about how to stay safe online. We 
taught the Common Sense School’s 
digital literacy curriculum and the 
students thoroughly enjoyed their 
day. Both Miss Gresley-Jones and 
Miss Williams are trained ‘Common 
Sense Educators’ and last year, 
Myddelton College Preparatory 
School qualified as a ‘Common Sense 
School’. PC Llinos has challenged us to 
create a poster to teach others how 
to stay safe online. The winning artist 
will receive many fabulous prizes 
(details attached in photo)! 
 



 

 

Spanish Update 
Thank you very much to all families who are supporting and encouraging their children to 
practice their Spanish at the weekend or during holiday times. For Spanish support, here are 
some examples of many common apps and websites.   

  
 

Another great activity for improving and learning is to listen to a podcast and/or watch a TV-
show, documentary, movie or series in Spanish. Subtitles are available in many platforms like 
Netflix, Disney, Amazon Prime, etc. 
 
If your child has already watched a particular movie, it would be even more beneficial to put the 
subtitles in Spanish.  
 

 
 

Since it’s still the beginning of the year and many birthdays will come in the next months, here 
you have a suggestion for a fantastic birthday present that will help students improving their 
Spanish. 
 
Bilingual books  (Spanish & English) 

 
 

Short stories or novels for all levels and ages with audio for free 

 
 



 

 

Sports Update 
Virtual Duathlon (19th - 21st March) 
Myddelton College Triathlon Coach Royden Healey will 
be completing a Virtual Duathlon next month raising 
money for local food banks in Denbigh and Ruthin. 
Any students or parents that would like to take part 
please sign up using the following link: 
The Triathlon Coaching Company (trainingtiltapp.com)  
 
 

Lent Term Inter-House Competition 
Coming soon – watch this space! 

 

 
 

Friends of Myddelton 

Amazon Smile 
Friends of Myddelton would like to encourage family 
and friends to sign up for Amazon Smile.  It is really 
simple to do.  To sign up, just follow the link 
smile.amazon.co.uk: You shop. Amazon gives.  By doing 
this Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of eligible 
purchases to Friends of Myddelton College, at no cost 
to you! 
 
Myddelton College Uniform Request 
Friends of Myddelton would like to reach out to all parents and guardians to request any of your 
children’s old uniform.  With children not wearing their uniform at present there are probably 
lots of barely worn uniforms that may no longer fit!  If you can hold onto these items until we 
are able to return, that would be greatly appreciated.  We are happy to do a straight swap for 
clothing in a reasonable condition.  All clothing sold via Friends of Myddelton will be steam 
cleaned, bagged and labelled to comply with COVID measures. 

https://thetriathloncoachingcompany.trainingtiltapp.com/winter-lockdown-duathlon-2021
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/gp/chpf/homepage?orig=%2F


 

 

Friends of Myddelton Annual General Meeting 2021 
The next Friends of Myddelton meeting on Tuesday the 9th March at 7pm will be the Annual 
General Meeting (AGM).  For any parents/guardians wishing to be part of the AGM or 
participate in future meetings, please email Catherine Frith, Chairperson, at 
catherineefrith@gmail.com with your name and email address. 
 

 
 

Social Media 
To keep up to date with everything Myddelton College related, please follow us on Facebook, 
Instagram, LinkedIn and Twitter: 
 

    

mailto:catherineefrith@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/myddeltoncollege
http://www.instagram.com/myddeltoncollege
http://www.linkedin.com/company/10289678/
http://www.twitter.com/myddeltoncoll


 

 

Remote Learning Guidance 

 

Please note our guidelines for remote learning, as outlined by the Government: 
 Online communication should be conducted within normal College hours as much as 

possible (or agreed hours to suit the needs of the staff) and only through the primary 

channels of Microsoft Teams and College emails.  

 

 Students should let their teacher know as soon as possible if they are experiencing 

difficulties accessing the lessons so that alternative arrangements can be made. 

 

 If there are any access issues within an online lesson, wherever possible, students should 

continue to complete the work on OneNote and contact should be made in the first 

instance with the subject teacher (copying in their Form Tutor) to ensure all details of the 

remote lesson are relayed as soon as possible.  If it is possible to complete tasks and 

activities by other means (for example, using pen and paper) this should be photographed 

and uploaded to OneNote by the student at their earliest possible opportunity. 

 

 Students should contact their Form Tutor if there are continuing access issues as well as 

emailing 1010 to report any IT issues.  

 

 Students should be sitting in a quiet space with as minimal disruption as possible. 

 

 The great majority of lessons will be conducted via audio calls. The quality of the 

connection is improved when video is not used and there is no requirement for teachers 

or students to make or accept video calls unless it is necessary to enhance their subject 

or lessons with a visual element.  

 

 We recommend alternative ways of engaging those students who are participating before 

or after the lesson due to different time zones.  Ways to engage include: pre-recorded 

lessons, recording and sharing the audio from the live lesson, sharing clear instructions 

via email/Teams chat, etc. 

Reporting of any child protection concerns should continue to follow the school's established 
safeguarding procedures.  
 
During Video Calls: 
 

 Try to have as neutral a background as possible (or use one of the background filters on 

Teams) and sit at a table or desk, wherever possible. Avoid working from a bedroom if at 

all possible but if this is not possible, try to have a neutral background. Students must 

never be sat on or in their bed on a video call. 

 

Although students do not need to be in uniform, they should be wearing appropriate clothing 
(no pyjamas please!) 
 



 

 

 

#MoveAMarathonFor 

Ethan 
Libby Williams 

Direct Link to the Move 

A Marathon Hub: 

Denbighshire Leisure 

#MoveAMarathonFor

Ethan 

 

Direct Link to the Just 

Giving Donation Page: 

Just Giving - 

#MoveAMarathonFor

Ethan 

Story:     
          Ethan Ross was only 17 years old when he tragically lost his life 

following a collision on the A55 near St Asaph, Denbighshire in North Wales on 

September 12th 2020. 
           Along with his family, friends we are encouraging the public to ‘move a 

marathon for Ethan’ in his memory. 

          Ethan was a hugely popular, and well respected young man, who worked 

part time as a waiter in Bodelwyddan Castle Hotel, and was also a member of the 

Denbigh Town FC Development Squad. 

           He was “selfless, kind, caring, determined, quiet and gifted with huge 

competitive nature.” 

           Ethan was studying Maths and Physics A Levels at Denbigh High School 

and hoping to go on to Bristol University to study Aerospace Engineering. Ethan 

had great aspirations and desires. 

           Ethan wanted his life to be purposeful and benefit man kind in some way, 

he has certainly done this by giving so many a gift of life with his organ 

donations. We must now carry on his legacy……… 

How to get involved? 
            Over the weekend of 18th/20th June 2021, you can help raise funds for 

this worthwhile cause by completing 26.2 miles (approximately 55,00 steps!) of 

any activity you enjoy. You can get friends and family to join you in as many 

activities as you want and break your ‘marathon’ into as many sessions as you 

need. Once your 26.2 miles is complete, you’ve moved your own marathon!  

           Ethan’s dad Paul, his brother Callum and hopefully his mum Helen will 

take the tougher route by running a full marathon on Sunday 20th June and we 

would like to invite as many people as possible to join in and support them  along 

the way.  

           Planning for the event is well underway, with a number of activities 

already lined up. A logo in Ethan’s memory has been designed by his girlfriend 

Mya, and a webpage has been created as a hub for the event.  

           We would love as many people as possible to get involved and Move a 

Marathon in memory of Ethan. Denbighshire Leisure Ltd have offered to support 

the event and being the official partner. The charities chosen are the Welsh Air 

Ambulance and Young Minds, two charities that are very important to Ethan’s 

family.  
Upper Sixth student Libby Williams was a close friend of Ethan, knowing him since 

she started school almost 13 years ago. She wants to help Ethans parents by raising 

as much awareness as possible and get people involved in this event. Donations 

would be greatly appreciated however, if you just want to get involved in the Move 

A Marathon with friends and family, and just have some fun, that would also be 

amazing! 

   

http://denbighshireleisure.co.uk/moveamarathonforEthan
http://denbighshireleisure.co.uk/moveamarathonforEthan
http://denbighshireleisure.co.uk/moveamarathonforEthan
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/moveamarathonforethan?utm_term=8wb9d7256
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/moveamarathonforethan?utm_term=8wb9d7256
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/moveamarathonforethan?utm_term=8wb9d7256

